

Environmental Law • Utility Law

December 9, 2022

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301

Re: DW 22-082 – Agape Community Church

Customer Request for Receivership

Distribution of Commission Order Setting Hearing

Dear Chairman Goldner:

On December 9, 2022, the Commission issued an order regarding the residents of Colonial Drive's request for emergency receivership proceedings. That order set a hearing on preliminary issues for January 12, 2023, 9 AM. The residents of Colonial Drive wish to inform the Commission that the following stakeholders have received notice this day, by email, of the Commission's order.

Agape Community Church
Phillip E. Marbury, Esq.
The Law Offices of Marbury & Marbury, PLLC
29 Mill Street, Suite C
P.O. Box 2122
Wolfeboro, NH 03894
pm@marblaw.com

Kerry Barnsley, Esq.
NH Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03302-0095
Kerry.d.barnsley@des.nh.gov

Lamprey Suburban Septic, Inc. Kurt DeVylder, Esq. Law Offices of Kurt D. DeVylder, PLLC 18 Union Street P.O. Box 475 Wolfeboro, NH 03894 kurt@devylderlaw.com

Town of Moultonborough Matthew R. Serge, Esq. Drummond Woodsum 670 N. Commercial Street, Suite 207 Manchester, NH 03101 mserge@dwmlaw.com

Thank you in advance for the Commission's assistance with this matter.

Very Truly Yours,

Marcia aBrown

Marcia A. Brown

cc: Docket-Related Service List for DW 22-082